Intervention on Item 4.a

A Recommendation in Support of the Global Campaign on the Protection of Places of Worship and Sacred Places
Mr Chairman, we are saddened to hear of yesterday's news of bombings in Baghdad in Iraq and Quetta in Pakistan. We deeply feel for the victims and their families and are one with them in praying for justice. This spate of violence, as in the past, have been done in the vicinity of mosques and in the midst of the celebration of the Feast of Ashura. This points to evidence of deliberate and systematic aggression against Shiite Muslims.

In view of this and persistent patterns of religion-based persecusion, discrimination and intolerance and also as having been reported by a number of minority representatives present in this meeting, we, representatives of NGOs, CBOs and people's organization on behalf of our organisations and who belong to religious minorities propose a joint intervention. We support the Global Movement on the Protection of Places of Worship and sacred places as spearheaded by the International Movement for a Just World (JUST). As a backgrounder on the campaign, We quote the following statement made by JUST Chairman, Dr. Chandra Muzzafar:

"The goal of this campaign is to persuade the United Nations to adopt an

international convention on the Protection of Places of Worship. No such

convention exists at the moment. In fact, none! of the UN bodies offers

specific protection for places of worship though there are instruments

devoted to the protection of a nation's or a cultural or religious

community's heritage.

"An International Convention on the protection of places of worship would

serve three purposes at the very least. One, it will strengthen the

resolve of individual governments which are already committed to the

protection of places of worship in their own societies. Two, it will

foster global consciousness of the vital importance of ensuring that

each and every church, mosque, synagogue and temple is treated with the

respect and reverence it deserves. Three, if the convention is ratified

by the vast majority of states and acquires the weight of law, it would

help to prevent, or at least minimise the danger of, groups and

individuals, destroying places of worship."
Mr Chairman, this recent development also highlights the urgency for a mechanism to act as an early warning within the UN system, thus, we are proposing that a Special Representative of the Secretary General be mandated to look on the minorities issues in particular on Conflict prevention.
We ask the United Nations Office of the High Commissioner through the Sub-Committee on the Protection and Promotion of Human Rights and upon sponsorship of this Working Group that the draft Convention on the Protection of Places of Worships and Sacred Places, upon submission, be favourably considered. (Attached is a copy of the proposed convention drafted by JUST in June 24, 2003).
The following NGO, CBO and POs support this proposal:

1. Asian Muslim Action Network in the Philippines

2. Ogiek Peoples Development Program (Kenya)

3. Borok Women's Forum (Twipra, India)

4. League of Muslim Women of Kenya

5. Unity of Higaunons Incorporated (Philippines)

6. Lumah Ma Dilaut Center for Living Traditions (Philippines)

7. Institute for Studying, Analysing and Development of Legal Aid (West Papua, Indonesia)

8. African Assembly for Human Rights (Dakar, Senegal)

9. National Commission for Justice and Peace (Pakistan)

10. Federation of Western Thrace Turks in Europe (Germany)

11. Contemporary Lawyers Association of Diyarba'kr Branch (Turkey)

12. Human Rights Lawyers' Forum of India

13. Ain Salish O Kendra (Bangladesh)

14. Bangladesh Hindu-Buddhist-Christian Unity Council

15. Human Rights Congress for Bangladesh Minorities (Bangladesh)

16. Hay Gin Plate Forme des Femmes Armeniennes (es Turquic)

Mr Chairman, the above signatories are working with religious minorities among Muslims, Christians, Hindus and peoples of indigenous religion.

We seek God's blessings and the people's support in this endeavor.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Therefore, we ask the United Nations Office of the High Commissioner through the Sub-Committee on the Protection and Promotion of Human Rights and upon sponsorship of this Working Group that the Draft Convention on the Protection of Places of Worship, upon submission, be favorably considered.

We seek God's blessing and the people's support in this noble endeavour.

Mucha-Shim Quiling Arquiza

Representative/AMANPHIL

attachment: Proposed convention by JUST
